WESTOW

PARISH COUNCIL

Westow Parish Council Meeting – Wednesday 11th September 2024
Attendees: 

Helen Crews (Chair); Angela Fothergill (Clerk); Pennie Hamer (PH); Elizabeth Shields (ES); Christine Smith (CS); John Smith (JS);Geraldine Burton (GB); 
Apologies: Richard Bannister (RB) 
Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes from July’s  meeting were proposed and seconded as a correct record.
Matters Arising and Action Log
Village Hall maintenance – It had been agreed to put £100 aside for Tim Saxby to purchase some items for the men’s and ladies toilets. It was thought that as the lino was very old and tatty that this would also need replacing and that both toilets would need repainting.

JS to liaise with Tim Saxby to get a quote for the lino and also to see if they had any paint that could be used to paint the toilets.
AF to invite Tim Saxby to next Parish Council meeting

War Memorial - Thanks were given to David Hagyard for supplying the gold paint for the top of the war memorial.
Yorkshire Water – Yorkshire Water had been in communication with PH and said that they may have some funds available to help with a project in the village. PH had since had another email to say that at this time due to issues with restraints they would not be able to provide any funds. 
Clerks Update 
AF had provisionally arranged the dates for the 2025 Meetings which are as follows:-
Wednesday 16th January

Wednesday 19th March

Wednesday 14h May (AGM)

Wednesday 16th July

Wednesday 10th September
Wednesday 12th November
It was decided to change the next PC meeting to Wednesday the 20th November 2024.

AF had communication from Richard Bannister as he had photographic evidence of a hgv going over Kirkham Bridge. AF forwarded the evidence to Richard Marr and asked him who was best to contact regarding this and Richard Marr replied to say that he would talk to their Trading Standards team to see if the photos were sufficient to take the matter further.
There appeared to some water leakage near the Firby corner and it was not clear why this was happening. AF to put on the Parish Portal and contact North Yorkshire to see if it is themselves or Yorkshire Water that would deal with this issue.

AF to put on Parish Portal and to contact Yorkshire Water
It was mentioned that the Westow sign on Henlow Lane is broken – AF to put on Parish Portal.

Budget and Finance 
JS said that the Parish Council Account stood at £4332.56 of which £550 was the transparency fund. £442.09 was recovered VAT from the purchase of the chairs and tables, this will be transferred to the Village Hall account. 

The Village Hall account stood at £2328.09 (not including the £442 VAT refund), £64 had been paid in from the Election day, the table tennis fees would be on the next statement. Scottish Water had revised our payment and it would now be reduced to £14.08 per month.
AF had received the Precept letter and would need to get our required precept into North Yorkshire by the 31st December 2024.  The Precept would be agreed at the next PC meeting on the 20th November and AF would then forward our request to NYCC.
Planning Applications
No Planning Applications received since last PC Meeting 
Stone Wall Around Village Hall
It had been noticed that some of the stone wall around the village hall was in disrepair and would need attention. It was agreed to ask for Paddy Hill’s advice on this to see what is required and who would best be able to do the work.
JS/CS to ask for Paddy’s advice on this.

The meeting ended at 8.30  p.m
Next meeting 20th November 2024
